 Central Minnesota Libraries Exchange
Executive Committee Minutes 
Tuesday April 11, 2023 1:00 p.m. St. Cloud Library, and zoom
Meeting was called to order at 1:00 by Jayne Dietz, President.
Members present:  Jayne Dietz, Karen Pundsack, Karen Lee, Wendy Kafka
Visitors present:  Susan Dege, Legal Counsel; Tami Lee, MN State Librarian, via zoom, and Emma De Vera, Assistant to the MN State Librarian, via zoom
Motion by Lee, 2nd by Pundsack to approve the agenda, with one correction.  The agenda says “Governing Board Special Meeting”, while this is an Executive Committee meeting.  Motion carried.  (Kafka noted that on the CMLE website, the meeting was posted correctly as an Exec Cmte meeting.)
Motion by Lee, 2nd by Pundsack, to approve the Minutes of the 3/31/23 Executive Committee meeting with one change.  All the VR kits owned by CMLE are now at Great River Regional Library headquarters.  Motion carried.
Correspondence: 4/10/23 the board received the resignation of Mary Jordan, Executive Director.  On 4/4/23, Dietz received an email from Lowell Haagenson, of cmERDC.  Lowell stated that CMLE has broken the lease agreement.
Old Business:  CMLE Move Issues:  A meeting has been set up for Thursday, 4/27/23 to include Tami Lee, Carla Lydon, Karen Pundsack, and Jayne Dietz to discuss the future of CMLE and whether it should be restructured.
Tami Lee stated that by statute, CMLE needs to have a governing board.  We can continue to function as one geographic unit, or possibly split into GRRL/ECRL areas.  We need to apply for the state multitype funding allotment.  The grants for that funding will be approved in June.  CMLE will need an Interim Director and a fiscal agent to apply for MN funding.  We also need to submit the IRS Form 990.
Tami Lee has the original agreement from 1980 establishing CMLE, and the 2008 agreement between St Cloud State University and CMLE.  She will send this to Dietz, Dege, and board members.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
                                                                                                                                                                                                                    Points of discussion:
· Could two multitypes share one director?  Tami Lee states the authority is unclear.
· CMLE is adjacent to Arrowhead, Northern Lights, and Prairielands.
· CMLE is the only multitype that has includes 2 regional library systems that are not federated.  Thus, our public librarians are trained in-house.
· Could CMLE maintain a governing board for visioning and reporting, but apportion the CMLE funding as subgrants to be administered by the regional library systems?  Tami Lee says the Northern Lights does something like that.  She will check with counsel on details. Tami Lee stated that she does not think we are required to have an Executive Director, while cautioning that she has been in her position for less than one full year.  
· State funding is now set up to be apportioned between 7 multitype systems.  Any change in the number of systems, such as combining 2 or splitting one, would therefore affect the funding of all the systems statewide.
· SCSU is one of only 2 universities in the MN state system that award Master’s Degrees in Media Specialist.
· Does CMLE have a data retention policy?  It was suggested that the League of MN Cities has information if we need it.
· Audit:  Dege will contact Lowell to ensure cooperation with the audit.
· Podcasting equipment is at the CMLE office.  Mary is not using it.
2:07 p.m. Tami Lee and Emma DeVera left the meeting.
Potential new sites:  Karen Lee inquired as to whether SCSU services could include writing out smaller checks like mileage reimbursement, and what a contract like that would cost.  Dege will check with SCSU about “total package” costs.
New Business:  Pursuant to MN Stat 13D.05, Subd. @(b), meeting was closed at 2:14 p.m. Meeting reopened at 2:20 p.m.
Annual audit:  The CMLE annual audit is due in December.  It is usually done in the summer, which is after tax season and before school starts.  The CMLE fiscal year closes at the end of June.  Jayne has spoken with the auditor’s office.
At this time, the Falcon account lists Jordan and Pundsack as signatories.  Due to Jordan’s employment ending May 5, 2023, Dietz and Pundsack will go to Falcon.  They will add Dietz to the account and remove Jordan.   Additionally, Pundsack will remove Jordan from the Bremer account and the credit card.  Pundsack has online access to the Bremer account.
Dietz will contact Jordan and tell her that during the remainder of her time, she should prioritize the MN state grant reporting.
Dietz will send out a President’s Report to all board members with an update.
Next meeting will be Tuesday May 2, 2023 at 1:00.  Dietz will ask Jordan to come to the meeting.  Dietz will bring cupcakes.
Motion by Kafka, 2nd by Karen Lee, to adjourn.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 3:00 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Kafka, Secretary
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